Lower Rattlesnake Neighborhood Council Leadership Team Meeting Minutes

Date: March 15, 2018 Time: 3:30 PM

Lasatian Diagle Caffee

Location: Black Coffee Roasters

525 East Spruce St., Missoula, MT 59802

In Attendance: Jane Kelly, Danni Moore, Peter Lesica, Kathy Tonnessen, Katherine Auge, Bob Giordano, Paul Hendricks

- 1. January 17, 2018 meeting minutes approved. Pete made motion and Kat seconded.
- 2. Agenda for the spring general meeting was discussed and decided. The spring general meeting will be held at Prescott school from 6-8pm on April 18, 2018 in the following order.
 - 1. Pizza/Welcome 6-6:16 PM
 - 2. Approval of new bylaws 6:15-6:20 PM
 - 3. Levy 6:20-6:30 PM
 - 4. The Future of Prescott School 6:30-6:40 PM
 - 5. Transportation Committee 6:40-6:55 PM
 - 6. Monty Sipe to speak 6:55-7 PM
 - 7. City council & Bear Buffer Zone 7-7:15PM
 - 8. Van Buren Roundabout/Wall 7:15-7:50 PM
 - 9. Public Comments 7:50-8pm
- 3. Bob and Katherine will moderate the spring general meeting. Peter will design the postcards. Danni will be note taker and put out the sandwich boards. Paul will do refreshments. Kat will do agendas/budgets/sign-in sheets.
- 4. New bylaws approved, Kat made motion and Katherine seconded.
- 5. It was decided that no one was available to represent the Lower Rattlesnake on the bus tour. The bus will show Prescott, Greenough, and Bugbee parks.
- 6. Public comments: A questions was asked about how long the barriers at the Duncan Drive intersection will be there. Jane will look for the answer.
- 7. Community Forum report Katherine will email Neil to go to the next community forum. She gave an update of the last community form. Mountain line and transportation on Brooks corridor and pedestrian friendliness were discussed as well as the MUD grant for their glass permeable surface at their facility.
- 8. Bob Giordano updated the leadership team on the transportation committee. He discussed the Van Buren roundabout project, the angle of the ramps and installation of lights to warn drivers of pedestrians crossing. Missoula Ave has had concern of speeding.
- 9, Jane Kelly gave the Office of Neighborhoods report. The process for permitting ADUs is changing soon. Mailers will no longer need to go out, and they will not have to be taken to city council for approval. A billboard on receiver 'let's improve Missoula Reserve Street' was discussed.
- 10. No Announcements